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LCiL Introduces New Champions!
LCiL is delighted to be able to introduce a newly trained cohort of Champions.  
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Photo to left – LCiL staff, Buddies and Champions 
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Since 2013, a group of disabled people and parent carers have held the position of ‘Champion’ – a voluntary position where they input their lived experience into many events.   This includes LCiL’s own workshops, along with speaking to Scottish Government, Local Authority Officers, social care practitioners and peers. 
In 2018, a recruitment drive took place to meet with people interested in becoming a Champion.  This included hearing from existing Champions about their experience and what the role actually involved.
Training and support for LCiL’s volunteers is crucial and a full training programme was updated and enhanced from the last group, incorporating changes with health and social care.
To support Champions during and after the training, each was allocated a buddy.  Buddies are volunteers within the staff team of LCiL and included one of our original Champions.  
Full training began in mid-February, information covered included the role, Social Model of Disability, Independent Living Movement, information about LCiL’s services, methods of communication, putting presentations together, turning negative experiences into positive outcomes and much more.
During the training, Champions met with buddies regularly, to ensure all were ready for our main event – a mock conference and presentation from each of the Champions. This was held in front of 40 people – other staff members, Board members, Local Authority representatives and our partner organisations’ representatives, as well as some peers.
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From nervous starts, a day of fun, enjoyment and accomplishment was held.  Invited guests arrived and left feeling inspired, motivated and challenged around their approach over interactions.   We ended with emotions high as the full extent of what every single Champion achieved, sank in!
We moved from day 1 of training, with feelings of excitement and overwhelm (with what was to come), through to feelings of fear (of not being able to speak in front of others), to week 10 when everyone provided a 5 minute presentation which blew everyone away in the audience.
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We have already started utilising our Champions’ with events with City of Edinburgh Home Care department, Edinburgh Napier University, Carers of West Lothian and in our own workshops.  
CONGRATULATIONS to our Champions!  
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If you would like to know more about our Champions, how they can be involved in your event or learning…please contact Lyn Pornaro, SDS Development Co-ordinator on 0131 475 2350 or email: lyn.pornaro@lothiancil.org.uk
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Other news from services at LCiL: 
Dates for your diary

Some upcoming dates for events taking place at LCiL this Summer.  To find out more and book a place please contact LCiL on 0131 475 2350: 

	Name of event
	Date and time
	Who for?
	Where

	Assertive Communication Workshops

(see flyer on page 4)
	Workshop 1: 16th July 2019

Workshop 2: 

30th July 2019


	Disabled people or anyone with a long-term condition living in Edinburgh and Lothian (attendance at workshop 1 is necessary before workshop 2).
	Norton Park Conference Centre, 57 Albion Road, Edinburgh, EH7 5QY



	West Lothian Disabled Persons Peer Support Group
	1st of August 2019
10.30am-12.30pm
	Peer Support Group for Disabled people and people with long term conditions
	Ability Centre, Carmondean Road, Livingston, West Lothian

	Edinburgh Disabled Person’s Peer Support Group 
	6th of August 2019
10.30am-12.30pm
	Peer Support Group for Disabled people and people with long term conditions
	Training Suite, Norton Park Conference Centre, 57 Albion Road, Edinburgh, EH7 5QY

	Midlothian parent and carer peer support group
	22nd of August 2019
10.30am-12.30pm
	Peer support group for parents and carers of disabled children and children with additional support needs.
	Midlothian Carer Centre, 30/1 Hardengreen Estate, Dalhousie Road, Dalkeith, EH22 3NX 



	Edinburgh Parent/Carer Peer Support Group, Ross Room, 
	26th of August 2019 10.30am-12.30pm
	Peer support group for parents and carers of disabled children and children with additional support needs.
	Ross Room, Norton Park Conference Centre, 57 Albion Road, Edinburgh, EH7 5QY
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Are you a disabled person, or someone with a long-term condition?

Do you live in Edinburgh or the Lothians?
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Do you want to learn how to:

· be more assertive? 
· give yourself the best chance of getting what you need

by preparing well for meetings or assessments?

· challenge decisions?
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…and would you like to: 
· meet new people?

· increase your confidence?

in a relaxed and friendly atmosphere…

…then come along to our workshops!
There will be two sessions:

Assertiveness 1

10.30am – 2.30pm, Tuesday 16th July 2019
Norton Park Conference Centre, Albion Road, EH7 5QY 
At this workshop we’ll cover different ways of communicating and their effects, and you’ll have a chance to think about and plan how to make a case for something you need.
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Assertiveness 2

10.30am – 2.30pm, Tuesday 30th July 2019 

Norton Park Conference Centre, Albion Road, EH7 5QY 
This workshop will give you the chance to discuss how you used what you learned in Assertiveness 1 and to take your skills further.

Please note: you must do Assertiveness 1 before you do this workshop.
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It’s great if you can come to both, but you’re welcome just to do Assertiveness 1 on its own.

Lunch and refreshments will be provided,
and if needed we can organise and pay for transport if you live in Edinburgh or the Lothians. To find out more and to book, contact: 
Lisa Milburn at LCiL on 0131 475 2554 

or email lisa.milburn@lothiancil.org.uk
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Grapevine Disability Information news: 
Welfare Matters Project: 

Grapevine provides disability information and advice across Edinburgh via our advice line on 0131 475 2370, via email: grapevine@lothiancil.org.uk and via face to face appointments for disability benefit claims. 

The service has now expanded provision of assistance it can offer to people living in Edinburgh, as part of a new service called: Grapevine Welfare Matters.  This service is specifically assisting disabled people with: 

· Benefit checks; 
· Employment Support Allowance (ESA) claim forms;
· Universal Credit claims.

Support has to be arranged in advance from the service on the contact details above. For more information please get in touch. 

NEW: Updated factsheet: Benefits Above Working Age
This factsheet includes a summary about benefits for people approaching retirement age or above working age, as defined by the benefits system.  It includes information on: 
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•
Benefit Checks 

•
Attendance Allowance.

•
State Retirement Pension.

•
Pension Credits.

•
Other help and assistance. 

Personal Independence Payment (PIP) light-touch reviews for those of and over stage pension age: 

New regulations have been issued in relation to Personal Independence Payment (PIP) for Disability Living Allowance (DLA) claimants who transfer to PIP after reaching 65 or pension age.

From 31 May 2019, new PIP claimants whose review would have been scheduled for after they reached State Pension age will instead receive an ongoing award with a light touch review at 10 years.
The DWP also announced that the 10 year light touch review will be extended to existing PIP claimants above State Pension age in the coming months.
Social security in Scotland – update summer 2019
The Scottish Government have announced a new timetable for the delivery of social security in Scotland (see page 7). 
Whilst the task is considerable, involving transferring around 10% of the Scottish population onto the new Scottish system. The transfer will not prompt any reassessments.

Grapevine have summarised some key points based on the information provided from the Scottish Government’s stakeholder toolkit (available at: https://www.gov.scot/publications/delivery-devolved-social-security-benefits-stakeholder-toolkit/
· The Disability Assistance regulations will include a requirement to set an Award Review date for each individual's award, and also provide a framework for awards to be made on a rolling basis.
· Light touch reviews every 5 years for people with those who have conditions unlikely to change – with some people with lifelong conditions not requiring a light touch review for 10 years.  

· In relation to terminal illness – “the new definition sets no arbitrary timeframe of prognosis, recognizing instead that a person-centered approach to terminal diagnosis should be based on the clinical judgement and expertise of the registered medical practitioner.” (reference; https://www.gov.scot/publications/terminal-illness-disability-assistance-policy-position-paper/
· The Scottish Government will provide Short-Term Assistance (STA) where Social Security Scotland has made a decision to reduce or stop a continuing payment (such as disability, carer's and employment injury assistance), and that decision is subject to a request for re-determination or an appeal.

· With the DWP's co-operation, the Scottish Government expects the majority of people to be transferred by 2023, and all cases fully transferred in 2024.

Social Security Scotland have already started delivering new benefits for parent/carers who qualify for this assistance including: 
Carers Allowance Supplement (for anyone in receipt of carers allowance in Scotland.  It is paid automatically twice annually). 
Best Start Grants which include 3 one-off cash payments for parents and guardians of children in Scotland who qualify (most need to be in receipt of means-tested benefits): 
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Pregnancy and Baby Payment

Available from 24 weeks pregnant up to the day your baby is 6 months old. This goes up to 1 year old if you've taken over looking after a child, such as if you've adopted.
2. Early Learning Payment

You can apply from your child's second birthday up to the day your child is 3 years 6 months old. 
3. School Age Payment

You can apply for the School Age Payment in the year your child should be starting school.

Exact dates when you must apply depend on when your child was born. For more information on benefits available check out https://www.mygov.scot/best-start-grant/ or contact: Freephone: 0800 182 2222 Monday to Friday, 8am to 6pm

By post: 
Social Security Scotland

PO Box 10303

Dundee

DD1 9FY

Online: 

Grapevine will aim to keep our readers updated via Lothian Disability News as and when information is released. 
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Social security in Scotland - what is happening next and when? 
	When
	What

	Summer 2019
	Funeral Expense Assistance

	Autumn 2019
	Young Carer Grant

	Summer 2020
	Disability Assistance for Children and Young People will open to new claims (replaces Disability Living Allowance for children).

	Summer 2020
	Eligibility for Disability Assistance for Children and Young People extended from age 16 to age 18.

	By end 2020
	Children who receive the highest care component of Disability Assistance become entitled to Winter Heating Assistance (16,000 children; £200 payment).

	By end 2020
	Disability Assistance for Older People (over 65) will open to new claims (replaces Attendance Allowance).

	Early 2021
	Disability Assistance for Working Age People will open to new claims (replaces UK Government's Personal Independence Payment).

	Early 2021
	Start new additional payment for carers who look after more than one disabled child.

	By end of 2021
	Scottish Carer's Allowance opens to new claims (this will be one regular payment made up of Carers Allowance, Carer's Allowance Supplement and, if applicable payments for carers of more than one disabled child).

	Winter 2021
	Winter Heating Assistance and Cold Spell Heating Assistance delivered to eligible recipients in their current form and to those in receipt of assistance from Social Security Scotland.



New faces at LCiL: 

Here we welcome some new faces at LCiL to the staff team… 
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Name: Joanna Kemp 

Job Title: Fundraising Co-ordinator

What does your role at LCiL involve? Essentially my role is to identify and help to raise funds towards specific projects and LCiL running costs. I identify funding opportunities, work on funding applications and progress reports and maintain up to date information on funders.
If you’re life story was made into a film who would you want to play you (famous actor/actress) and why? Olivia Colman. She portrays her characters as genuine people that you can relate to.
Name: Amanda Vickery          
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Job Title: Self Directed Support Development Worker

What does your role at LCiL involve?:  I am part of the SDS team here and together we deliver a programme of workshops and peer support groups so that people can become more informed, engaged and listened to when accessing social care. I’m also a buddy to one of our LCiL Champions and have been involved with our recent Service User Consultation and I’m contributing to developing our new programme.  

If you’re life story was made into a film who would you want to play you (famous actor/actress) and why?: It would need to be Elizabeth Taylor as she’s passionate about people, has enjoyed a varied career and knows how to ride a horse!
Name: Donald Bethune 
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Job Title: Long Term Conditions Self-Management Support Worker

What does your role at LCiL involve? Working alongside Edinburgh Health and Social Care Partnership Long Term Conditions Team, GP practices and Libraries to inform and support people to take control of their health and wellbeing. Supporting people, or their carers, to self-refer to people, groups, or organisations in their community.
 
If you’re life story was made into a film who would you want to play you (famous actor/actress) and why?
It would have been Robin Williams. He was so talented and funny but also caring and encouraging in films like Good Will Hunting.
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NEWS FROM ELSEWHERE: 

Edinburgh hearing loss support directory

A new online directory for people with hearing loss has been created. This directory contains over 60 support and advice services including courses, emotional and practical support, information on equipment and where to get new hearing aid batteries, employability advice, and where to find accessible events in theatres and cinemas.  There’s advice for everyone - from those with mild to more severe hearing loss - and links to advice for BSL (British Sign Language) users. Available at; http://www.edinburgh.gov.uk/info/20098/physical_disabilities/1894/edinburgh_hearing_loss_support_directory/2
Have you experience of living on a low income in Edinburgh or struggling financially? 
The Poverty Alliance is researching people’s experiences of living in poverty in Edinburgh.  They want to understand what is really happening in people’s lives and hear your views on what needs to change. It has been commissioned by the Edinburgh Poverty Commission report will be finalized in November 2019
They are looking for people to take part in either focus groups, or individually.  To find out more and/or participant contact Laura Robertson, Research Officer at the Poverty Alliance on 07709 121 454 (text), laura.robertson@povertyalliance.org or call: 0141 353 0440. 
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EU Settlement Scheme: 
The EU Settlement Scheme (EUSS) is now open for applications from those who are looking to apply for ‘settled status’ in preparation for the UK leaving the European Union (EU).  It is free to apply to the EUSS and there’s lots of information on the scheme’s website to find out about whether you should apply or not: https://www.gov.uk/settled-status-eu-citizens-families/eligibility
Scotland has also released its own Stay in Scotland toolkit which is available at: www.mygov.scot/euexit
The Scottish Government are also funding Citizens Advice Scotland (CAS) to provide an advice service for EU citizens who live in Scotland.  Appointments for Citizens Advice Edinburgh are available on: 0131 510 5510 and you can find out more at: https://www.cas.org.uk/brexit
Frank’s law – what it means: 
A feasibility study into extending free personal care to under 65s to those who are assessed as needing it has been published and work is now applying this in local authorities across Scotland.  The publication can be accessed here: http://www.gov.scot/Publications/2017/09/6559
The move has become known as Frank’s Law, following a campaign by Amanda Kopel, which began with a petition to MSPs at Scottish Parliament in 2013. Her husband Frank Kopel - the former Dundee United footballer - had been diagnosed with dementia at 59. He was too young to qualify for free care. So Mrs Kopel set out to ensure anyone living with disabilities and degenerative conditions could access support, regardless of age.

Whilst Disabled People’s Organisations (DPOs) welcome the news, it only covers personal care, not social care, and they have highlighted the need for this to complement wider policies such as Self-Directed Support.  So although it seems to be a step in the right direction, there is a need to make sure assessments genuinely take account of individual’s outcomes and not to create new levels of bureaucracy between personal and social care, as currently services are not routinely split into personal and non-personal care tasks.  Unfortunately LCiL is aware that some local authorities no longer fund social care activities in care packages in order to provide thre free care aspects. 
More information on what personal care is and Frequently Asked Questions is available at: https://www.gov.scot/publications/free-personal-nursing-care-qa/
Grapevine Disability Information and advice

Grapevine, part of LCiL, provides free and confidential disability information and advice to anyone in Edinburgh. 

Our advice line is available Mon-Fri, 10am-4pm on 0131 475 2370. 

Email enquiries: grapevine@lothiancil.org.uk. 

Grapevine is part of Lothian Centre for Inclusive Living (LCiL). LCiL works with disabled people, people with long-term conditions and older people, parents and carers in Edinburgh Lothians.  
You can get in touch directly with LCiL on 0131 475 2350 (Mon-Fri, 10am-4pm), email us at: admin@lothiancil.org.uk or write to us at: LCiL, Norton Park, 57 Albion Road, Edinburgh, EH7 5QY
You can also find us on Facebook: 

Or follow us on Twitter: @LothianCIL
LCiL is a registered charity, number SC017954
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